The Christ Church

NEWS DESK

Issue 1.4
Friday 30" September 2022

Dear Families,

The children thoroughly enjoyed ‘Skip 2 B fit’ on
Monday — it has been great to see the children (and
the staff!) challenging themselves at playtime this
week. Ropes are available, from the office, at either
£6 or £8 for a premium rope if your child would like
one for home. Please bring the correct cash as we are
unable to provide change.

| have been receiving a number of ‘requests’ for term-
time holiday. | just wanted to clarify the DfE’s
National Policy for this. Children are required to
attend school on the term dates set by the school; as
a parent, it is your responsibility to ensure your child
attends school so they receive their education. Term-
time holidays will never be authorised and it will be
recorded as ‘unauthorised’ but it can also lead to a
fine or even prosecution. It is not me being difficult
at all — I just want to be clear with you all how it
works. The same is applicable to my staff: none of
them would be allowed term-time holiday — they can
only have a holiday outside of term dates. Please do
not hesitate to speak to me if you wish to discuss
anything further.

If you would like to support your child with any Home
Learning, we have updated our website with lots of
links. Please click here for further information.

Please could you ensure you check, on Arbor, that
your contact details are up-to-date. We have tried to
contact a few families this week and numbers have
changed or been disconnected. You can do this
yourself on Arbor or notify the school office who can
change it for you. Thank you for your support with
this.

Finally, don’t forget to book your Parents’ Evening
appointment — they are on available on Arbor and the
dates are to your right.

Have a lovely weekend!
Mr Flack

‘Strong people don’t put others
down. They lift them’

Michael P Watson

Dates for your Diary

Friday 14" October
8:30-10am — Family Coffee Morning

Friday 21t October
End of Term 1

Monday 31 October
Start of Term 2

Monday 7" November
Parents’ Evening (Y1-Y6) 3:30pm — 6pm

Tuesday 8" November
Parents’ Evening (Y1-Y6) 5pm-7pm

Thursday 10" November
Year 6 Cathedrals Day

Thursday 17*" November
Children In Need — TAG Day — 50p (instead of
the Friday owing to photos on Friday)

Friday 18" November
School Photos — Individuals & Siblings

Friday 25" November
Flu Immunisations



https://www.christchurchfolkestone.com/learning/home-learning/

A Prayer

Merciful God,

Your Son came to us

And bore our sins on the cross:
May we trust in your mercy

And know your love,

Rejoicing in the righteousness,
That is ours

Through Jesus Christ our Lord.

Amen

Year 6 Secondary School Places for 2023

Applications are now open to apply for a
secondary school place for your child.

You have until Monday 31°t October to do
this. You can apply online:
https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-
children/schools/school-places/secondary-
school-places#tab-1
If your child does not pass the Kent Test, and
you have chosen a Grammar School as their
first choice, this choice will automatically be
discounted and your first non-selective school
will be treated as their first choice. You can of
course wait for Kent Test results first though.

Please speak to Mr Flack or Miss Wyatt if you
need any support or assistance.

Free School Meals

Although children in Year R, 1 and 2 receive
Universal Free School Meals, the school
receives additional funding to spend on the
children if you sign up for Free School Meals
and are eligible.

Your child may be able to get Free School
Meals if you get any of the following:
e Income Support
e Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance
e Income-related Employment and
Support Allowance
e Support Under Part VI of the
Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
e Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not
also entitled to Working Tax Credit and
have an annual gross income of no
more than £16,190.

You can apply here:

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-
meals/kent

Please do speak to the Office if you would like
support with this or more information

Thinking Question of the Week

What is silence?

Christmas Dinners

EYFS & KS1 — Thursday 15 December
KS2 — Wednesday 14" December

Please book by clicking here

The form will close on Friday 4™ November.
Please ensure you have funds on your Arbor
account otherwise, your child will not be able
to have a dinner (unless your Free School
Meals).



https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/school-places/secondary-school-places#tab-1
https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/school-places/secondary-school-places#tab-1
https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/school-places/secondary-school-places#tab-1
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=4h09mhOjm0qtsTUM-LbxjtB9uvHJYbVNiehQsWjS3mBUNEdHM0xKOFpYTlpFUzJNWkJORUxCRDlCTi4u

Admission to

Secondary school
in Kent 2023

Ap plv ﬂnli ne at For children born between

1 September 2011

kent.gov.uk/secondaryadmissSions  and 3 august2012,

Opens Thursday 1 September 2022 and closes Transferring to Secondary
at midnight on Monday 31 October 2022 school in September 2023

What to do

Choose a school Apply for a school place Receiving your offer

It's important e find out more about  Asimple, fast, comvendent process which opens On affer day (Wednesday 1 March 2023) an emall
the schools wou are interested in Thursday 1 September 2022 and closes at will be sent after 4pm informing you of your offer.
before you decide to name them on muidnight on Monday 31 October 2022,

the application fom Yiou must accept or decline the school place you

if you already have an acoount set up from the hawve been offered by Wednesday 15 March 2023,

::an::::znl:::tde to Secondary Kent Test process, please use these login detalls. e have ot offiersd your child a place In your
b er 0. Lk Yo will recelve an emall confirmation that your preferred school, wou hawe the right te appeal.

SRR, application has been submitted correctly and that  Youw can also add their name to the school's

Youl can name up to four Secondary the LA has recelved It waalting list if wour child is eligible for admdssion.

schools, inside or outside of Kent, but
you must narme them all on the same
application.

You can log back in at any time to view the
information submitted.

Maowing house during the application window will likely complicate your application and we therefore advise you to pay speclal attention
to key dates in the admissions process. KCC has no discretionary authority to vary the process for parents who cannot complete address
moves In time to make wse of them for admissions purposes. If you have queres relating to this, please emall the team on one of the email
addresses below.

Key dates

Thursday 1 September 2022 Online application process opens. Go to www.kent.gov.ukSserondaryadmissions to register and apply.

Monday 31 October 2022 Online application process closes for the main reund. Any amendments after this date must be emailed
1o kentenlineadmissionsEkent. gov.uk

Wednesday 1 March 2023 Offers of school places sent to parents via email after 4pm.

Wednesday 15 March 2023 Parenits should contact the school to acceptfrefuse the place that has been offered and can use the link
Im the offer emall to ask for thelr child to be added to the waiting list of eligible schools named on the
original application.

Tuesday 28 March 2023 Appeals need to be lodged by this date to be heard before September - appeals information cam be
found at www kenf.govuk‘schoolappedls. You can only appeal for schools that were named on the
application form.

Need help?

Emall kentadmissionsakent.gowv.uk of kentonfineadmissionsakent. gov.uk

Full Information booklet can also be viewed online at kent.gov.uk/serondaryadmissions

Only one application per pupdl will be accepted. If you apply online. do not cormplete
amy other form of application. Keep your login detalls safe and use your reglstered email
address for all communication with the tearm.

The confirmation ermall may go to your Junk'spam folder of wour emaill - please check
here before contacting owr team for confirmathon.




KT Famlly Food

‘-KJ,& Bank

www.familyfoodbank.org

Folkestone District
We Are Here To Help!

A sudden drop in finances can happen to any of us for a num-
ber of reasons. Please do not suffer in silence.

We have a number of local Family Food Bank

Distribution Points which can help you. So please get in touch!




